March 18, 2013 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting Minutes 



6:00 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Closson, and Karen Ricker (TPS).  No other homeowners were present.

6:02 PM.  Review and approval of February 2013 BOD Minutes.
The draft Feb BOD minutes with suggested edits that were included within the meeting package were examined. Jerry made a motion, Jan seconded, to accept the updated minutes which was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, and Jan.
6:07 PM.  Management Report. 
Karen reported:

· That there were only three properties remaining that had not paid their 2013 BBP HOA dues.  TPS has sent out notices to these homeowners and will follow up with a second notification before initiating approved Bay Breeze Point (BBP) HOA "governing documents" actions to collect the past due annual assessments.  
· 2012 BBP Tax package has been completed and filed.  

· TPS background on the BOD question of "How much should the HOA retain in its operating reserves account?"  The following facts were provided:  1) an operating reserve is an unrestricted fund balance set aside to cover cash flow shortages, expenses, or losses; 2) a commonly used reserve goal of 3-6 months'  expenses is norm but it could range from one month to not more than two years; and 3) each HOA should set its own reserve based on its cash flow and expenses.  Given the above and after much discussion, Jerry made a motion to identify an operating reserve of $5000 for BBP (which would cover 3 to 4 months of operations) -- Jan seconded the motion, which was approved by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, and Jan.
·  Inspections:  TPS will begin inspecting the community three (3) times a month in April.  TPS suggested sending out a letter highlighting the upcoming growing season and the importance of timely "lawn care".  All endorsed this suggestion.
6:20 PM.  President’s Comments.
· Flag Pole:  Jim informed everyone of the recent issues he discovered with the flag pole -- basically the flag was damaged due to one of the snaps breaking and while he was attempting to repair the damage it was discovered that the rope needed replacing.  Jim will repair the flag pole including: flag; rope; and snaps.  In the future, it was suggested that the rope and snaps be replaced every three years due to the extreme conditions in our area (high winds and weather).
· Norfolk Police:  Norfolk has transitioned to 12 hr police shifts and now assigns two officers per vehicle -- these changes should enhance security and their ability to respond to emergencies.  
· East Beach Marina rezoning efforts have passed the Planning Commission and are headed for the City Council.  This effort will place realistic parameters on future improvements between Pretty Lake Ave and the water, per City of Norfolk officials.  
· Establishments in our Area:  The proposed "AJ Gators" establishment that is relocating from Wards Corner has been endorsed by the Planning Commission and will be going before the City Council soon.  It is expected that "Mona Lisa" will request extended hours for both ABC sales and public entertainment.  
· Damages to City owned Beach Access.  Jim asked the City Parks and Recreation (P&R) Department to check out the public beach access for possible damages as reported by a local resident.  P&R will check the access and if damages are observed, they will contact the appropriate City officials to repair the damages.  

6:30 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.  Nothing to add.  Reports were included in Directors packages.
6:31 PM.  ARB Report.
· The ARB will develop a proposed "Satellite Dish" guidance package for BOD review and action.

· The ARB is working a mailbox application.

· During its February 2013 executive session, the BOD discussed and denied a 9567 BP request for a "governing documents" fence waiver.  
6:35 PM.  Neighborhood Watch (NW).

The NW group has collected 90 to 95 % of the information needed to be able to timely contact our current residents when security and/or safety dictate.  Jim has talked to Norfolk NW officials and requested that the NW sign currently posted in the 9500 Block of Bay Point be relocated -- it's currently hidden behind trees.  City will take action and may post an additional NW sign in the 9600 Block of Bay Point given recent activities in that area.  
6:40 PM. Old Business.

· Front Entrance -- maintenance options.  Jim and Jerry will develop a suggested maintenance plan for the City owned wall (around the pumping station).  
· Community Information.  Alison, Shirley and Tanya are working hard on plans for a Community Directory.  

6:42 PM.  New Business.

The next meeting will be on April 15th.

6:45 PM Executive Session.
Jim moved to shift to the Executive Session which was seconded by Jan and approved by all present.  The delinquency and violation reports from TPS were discussed.

At 6:55 PM Jerry moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jan and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: Jim Casey
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